STEPHENS COUNTY

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M  I  N  U  T  E  S

JUNE 18, 2012
EASTANOLLEE, GEORGIA

The Supervisors of the Stephens County Soil and Water Conservation District met on Monday, June 18, 2012 at the Kimsey Environmental Center in Eastanollee, Georgia.


Supervisors present were:  Roger Sheppard, Evan Hellenga and Jeanette Jamieson.  Supervisor absent was:  Willard Kimsey.  Mr. Kimsey is still hospitalized recovering from an injury and will be counted present for attendance purposed only.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Lakie Meeks, Jonsey Haygood, Alan Smith and Russell Biggers.

Chairman Sheppard gave the welcome and the invocation.
The minutes of the May minutes were approved on a motion by Jamieson and seconded by Hellenga.  The motion passed.

The treasury report was given by Hellenga.  Smith reported the Kimsey Center has no scheduled meetings between now and the next district meeting.  Smith also reported the payment for office space rental has not been received and the rental agreement is about to expire and a new agreement will need to be signed.  A motion was made by Jamieson and seconded by Hellenga to approve the report.  The motion passed.

Regional Representative Amos gave the State Commission report.  Amos reported that the district’s annual plan of work has been turned in and the district will need to complete the district audit and turn it in at the next district meeting.  Amos also reported that the Supervisor Training will be at Unicoi State Park in August and has asked the supervisors to let him know of any topic of interest that could be discussed at the Group II Summer Meeting.  Amos reviewed the new travel policy for supervisors.
District Conservationist Biggers gave the NRCS report.  Biggers reported that they are working with producers to keep them on schedule with their EQIP contracts.

Jamieson reported on RC&D activities.  She reported that they have closed the advertizing for the Executive Director position and will make a selection soon.  Jamieson also reported that the House version of the Farm Bill has 14.2 million dollars for watershed rehabilitation and the district needs to explore options for getting some of those funds.
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County Commission comments were given by Haygood.  He reported that the County held its first budget hearing and will hold the second on June 19, 2012.  Haygood also reported that the County is continuing to work on the Wilbros smell issue.

The next district meeting will be Monday, July 16, 2012 at 5:30 p.m. at the Kimsey Environmental Center in Eastanollee, Georgia.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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